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Thursday 25th September 2025 

KEY DATES FOR NEXT FEW WEEKS 

• Friday 26th September 2025 

- Tag Rugby team fixture at Sutton & Epsom Rugby Club 3.45pm-4.50pm. 



- Celebrating Languages Day - wear traditional dress or uniform today. 

• Tuesday 30th September 2025  - Epsom College Music Festival all day. 

• Wednesday 1st October 2025 8pm - Volunteer slots for Fireworks Night go live 

• Thursday 2nd October 2025 

- Year 5 River Trip 

- Year 5 & 6 Girls' Football Match v St Martins Away Match 3.45pm arrival for a 

4pm kick off. No training for those not selected for the team. 

- Deadline to complete e-consent form for flu vaccinations 

• Friday 3rd October 2025 - PTA Parents v Children Football Tournament 3.45pm - 6pm 

(followed by pizza and drinks) 

• Wednesday 8th October 2025  

- Flu vaccinations and Year 6 Height and Weight Check 

-  2pm Year 3 Tea Party -  Please bring in cake donations in the morning 

• Thursday 9th October 2025 - 2pm Year 4 Tea Party -  Please bring in cake donations 

in the morning 

• Friday 10th October 2025 1.50pm-3pm Inter house Cross Country - Parents welcome 

to watch 

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar. Click Here3 for School 

Term Dates and INSET days 

Head's Update 

Expectations to Work Hard and Do Their Best -  Parent Feedback 

We asked parents tell us if they thought we expect their child to work hard and do their 

best- 93.9% agreed (with 43.9% agreeing strongly). This is a powerful endorsement of the 

high expectations our teaching staff set every day in the classroom. It reflects the consistent 

message we give to children: that effort, perseverance, and pride in their work matter. We 

are equally pleased that children themselves are reporting they are trying hard and feel they 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
3https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-03-18-inset-days-confirmed-for-next-academic-school-year 



are doing well—this shows that our expectations are not only clear but also motivating and 

achievable. 

Such feedback is more than just a statistic—it is a testament to the strong partnership 

between home and school, and to the culture of aspiration and confidence that we are 

building together. Thank you for your continued support in helping every child thrive. 

Rich and Curriculum Range - Parent Feedback 

We asked parents if they felt that their child got a good range of curriculum activities and 

lessons in school and 98.5% agreed (with 51.5% agreeing strongly).  

One of the things we’re most proud of at Wallace Fields Juniors is the richness and variety of 

our curriculum. From exciting trips and inspiring visitors to creative projects and 

performances, we work hard to make sure learning is never confined to the classroom walls. 

In fact, barely a week goes by without something special happening—whether it is a 

workshop, a presentation, or a hands-on experience that brings learning to life. 

This term, we asked parents about the impact of these experiences, and we were thrilled to 

see such a positive response. It’s incredibly reassuring to know that the effort our staff put 

into making lessons fun, engaging, and memorable is being felt and appreciated—not just by 

the children, but by families too. 

These activities are not just enjoyable—they are powerful. They spark curiosity, deepen 

understanding, and help children connect their learning to the wider world. We will continue 

to invest in this approach, because we believe that when children are excited by what they 

are learning, they thrive. 

Thank you for your ongoing support—it is what makes our vibrant school community so 

special. 

Dangerous Parking  

Parking Safety Reminder for Parents and Carers 

We kindly ask all parents and carers to be especially mindful of where they park during drop-

off and pick-up times. Parking on junctions, yellow lines, or across the ends of alleyways 

poses serious risks to our pupils and families. 

These areas are vital for visibility and safe crossing. When cars obstruct these spaces, 

children may be forced to step into the road without a clear view of oncoming traffic — 

increasing the danger of accidents. 

Please think carefully about how and where you park. Even a few minutes in the wrong place 

can compromise a child’s safety. 

We strongly remind everyone: Please do not park on junctions. By working together we 

keep our school community safe. 



Thank you for your continued support. 

Stars of Week 

 

Last week's Stars of the Week were announced in the assembly last Friday  - they create an 

excellent role model for their fellow peers through their efforts and commitment by 

following the school values.  

Nominated each week in our Celebration Assembly every Friday. All of the Stars of the Week 

receive a certificate and five house points for showing one or more of the school BELIEVE 

values  - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, Equality, Vision and Every pupil 

matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

THIS WEEK 

Photos of Year 6 Hard at Work 

Click here4 to see some lovely photos of the Year 6 - writing at their desk, doing role plays 

and outside learning. 

Epsom College Football Tournament Update 

Wallace Fields Junior School (WFJS) took part in the Epsom College tournament on 

Wednesday 24th September 2025.  The sun came out and our players took part in some high 

intensity 6-aside matches.  WFJS were met with tough competition and had to work hard to 

find the back of the net.  Although WFJS did not come up on top  - a lot of fun was had and it 

was a great lesson in 6-aside football.  Many thanks to the parents for their support and 

thanks to the children for getting stuck in.  Finally thanks to Mr Findlay who brought out the 

very best in our players. 

 
4https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-09-24-year-6-hard-at-work 



Welcome from Jonathan Barker Our New Chair of Governors 

 

I am delighted to take on the role of Chair of the Governors for the school. The Governing 

Board exists to provide a level of strategic oversight; holding the school to account for 

educational and financial performance and ensure that the voices of all stakeholders 

(children, staff, parents and local community) are heard.  

I have been a Governor for just over 2 years, and have really enjoyed the additional insight it 

has provided me into how the school operates and supports our children (my eldest child 

finished Year 6 this summer, and my youngest child has just started Year 5, so I have lots of 

experience as a parent at WFJS).  

It is, of course, great to spend time with Mr Lee, the teachers and the school staff, but 

undoubtedly the best part of being a Governor is having the opportunity to come into school 

and observe the children during their regular school day - I have always found them to be 

polite, curious and engaged at whatever part of the school life they are involved.  

For new parents to the school - you're probably seeing that life at junior school is a step up 

from infant school - the children take on more responsibility and independence and it can be 

a tough transition for parents. I'd highly encourage you to take up some of the many 

opportunities there are to get involved in the school - whether it's applying to be a school 

governor, join the PTA, volunteer to accompany a school trip, etc.  

Looking forward to another year at WFJS! 

Jonathan Barker 



EVENTS COMING UP 

 

 



Wear Traditional Dress on Celebrate Languages Day Friday 26th September 

Children may if they wish on Celebrating Languages Day wear traditional dress, such as a 

sari, kimono, tartan kilt, hanbok, lederhosen, sherwani etc.  No football or sports kits 

please.  See below some photos from a previous year.  If unsure then please send your child 

into school in school uniform. 

Thank you to all the parents/carers who volunteered to come in to talk about their language 

or culture on the day.  We had so much interest that we did not have space for everyone but 

we will try and make time at a later date.  We have been in touch with all those who offered 

their time to confirm their attendance and the time slot. 

Merci beaucoup! Grazie mille ! Gracias! Danke! 

Mme Siobhan Cornell, French Lead 

 

Epsom College Music Festival Tuesday 30th September 10.30am-4.20pm 

On Tuesday 30th September 10.30am-4.20pm the upper school choir will be attending a 

Music Festival at Epsom College .  They will join other local schools for their annual Music 

Festival, led by the Director of Music, Mr Paul Johnson-Hyde. It will be a lovely day, the 

children will be taught some songs and how to be part of a large choir followed by a short 

concert for parents at the end of the day.  

On the day, children will be expected to come to school as usual and we will walk them to 

Epsom College ready for a 10:30am start. Thank you for those who offered to walk with the 

children, Mrs Johnstone has been in touch to confirm their help. 

Don't forget the following: 

• Wear full winter uniform (shirt and tie) so we look smart for the concert. 

• Bring a raincoat for the walk to Epsom College 

• No water or lunch needed as provided 

• No school bags please as they get in the way. 



• No fidget toys or books as they will be busy rehearsing. 

Epsom College are very kindly providing refreshments for parents/carers (in Main Hall at 

3.30pm) before a little end of the day concert at 4pm (in Big School). We are delighted that 

all parents have signed up to join us for the children’s final performance. P 

I am very much looking forward to this day and I am sure the choir will have a wonderful 

experience. 

Kind regards, Mrs Jo Johnstone (Music Lead) 

Year Group Tea Parties 

Later in the term we hold a year group Tea Party. The children will serve you tea and cake, 

and it is an opportunity to meet the teachers and to mingle with other parents. Hot topics 

will be discussed and the children usually perform a song or give a recital of some sort for 

the parents' entertainment. Details will follow nearer the time. The tea party dates are as 

follows:- 

•  Wednesday 8th October 2025 2pm Year 3 Tea Party 

• Thursday 9th October 2025 - 2pm Year 4 Tea Party 

• Wednesday 15th October 2025 - 2pm Year 6 Tea Party 

• Thursday 16th October 2025 - 2pm Year 5 Tea Party 

Cross-Country: Parents Welcome  - Friday 10th October 2025, 1.50pm-3.00pm 

Over the next week or so, the children will have the opportunity to run in heats for the 

cross-country race happening on Friday 10th October 2025. Each year group will select 16 

boys and 16 girls to represent their house. Children will be told if they are participating.  

If your child is selected, they must bring their PE kit to school in a bag (unless they already 

have a PE lesson that day, in which case they will already be wearing their PE kit). Children 

are welcome to wear a t-shirt which represents their house colour. Please make sure they 

have a water bottle too.  

Parents and carers are welcome to come and watch the event. Entry will be via the field 

gates, using the alley way. 

The approximate timings are as follows: 

• 1:50pm - Lower school girls' race 

• 2:10pm - Lower school boys' race 

• 2:30pm - Upper school girls' race 

• 2:50pm - Upper school boys' race  

The children will not be released until the usual pick-up time. 



Happy Bag Collection - 10th October 2025 

Are you having a clear out at home? Please bring in your second hand donations at drop off 

on 10th October 2025. 

Happy School Bag is an easy fundraising scheme that helps schools, clubs and other 

organisations to raise funds through the collection of pre-loved reusable clothing. They are 

doing a collection from Wallace Fields Junior School on 10th October 2025 Please drop off 

items by the school gate before 9am on that day.  Children were sent home with a Happy 

Bag but if you have lost yours or have too much to include then any bin bag or plastic bag 

will be fine.   

Please keep any second hand logoed uniform and bring into school for the next uniform sale 

by the PTA. 

 

Flu Vaccination - Wednesday 8th October 2025 

Surrey Immunisation Service is coming in to Wallace Fields Junior School to administer the 

flu vaccinations on Wednesday 8th October 2025.  We sent you a letter earlier in the week 

with more information.  Please complete the e-consent form by Thursday 2nd October 2025. 

Please visit www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk5 and enter your school’s unique code SR125298 

(For Years 3 – 6). If you do not want your child to receive a vaccine, we ask you to complete a 

consent form and select the ‘No’ option. 

Please see further information about the NHS child flu vaccine on this You Tube clip. 

Year 6 will also have their height and weight check when the nurses come in for the flu 

vaccination. 

 
5https://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk 



 

https://youtu.be/IemX05TO4Iw 

Pumpkin Making Competition 

 

 

 



 

 

More PTA and Fundraising Events 

 



 

 

WALLACE FIELDS JUNIOR SCHOOL HALL

Hallo
ween

Dis
co

£5
INCLUDES DRINK

AND SNACК

TICKEI AVAILABLE NOW!
WWW.PTA-EVENTS.CO.UK

WEDNESDAY 22ND OCTOBER

4.30PM TO 5:30PM
FANCY DRESS
OPTIONAL

PRIZES FOR
BEST COSTUMES

CHILD FRIENDLY

HALLOWEEN

COSTUMES PLEASE

WALLACE FIELDS JUNIOR SCHOQL & WALLACE

FIELDS NURSERY & INFANT SCHOOL PTA PRESENTS

FIREWORKS

NIGHT

SUNDAY 9TH NOVEMBER

GATES OPEN AT 4:30PМ

AT WALLACE FIELDS JUNIOR SCHOOL

ADULTS £10 - KIDS 4-16YRS £6

UNDER 4S FREE

HOT DOGS & PIZZA

BAR- SWEET TREATS

GLOW STALL

FREE PRIZE WINNING TRAIL

VOLUNTEER SLOTS GO LIVE AT 8pm
ON WEDNESDAY 19T OCTOBER - SIGN

UP TO GET PRIORITY EVENT TICKETS



YEAR 3 

 

Year 3 Homework 

It has been a fantastic start to Year 3 and the children have settled into junior school life 

well. Last week was the first week children were set homework and we saw a great effort 

from lots of individuals however some are not completing the set tasks so here is a 

reminder: Homework consists of: 

• Reading at least 3 times a week at home - to be noted and signed in the Reading Record. 

• Spelling Shed - 3 x 10 minute games will be set on a Monday. 

• Times Tables Rock Stars - 10 x 1 minute games will be set on a Monday. 



• Mathletics - 1 x 30 minute quest will be set on a Wednesday. 

• Handwriting - a written activity will be sent home in dedicated handwriting books on a 

Wednesday. Please could children complete with a sharp pencil in an appropriate seated 

position.  

All homework is due in on the following Monday. Children who do not complete homework 

will attend Catch Up Zone to allow time to catch up on any incomplete or missed work. We 

have spoken to those who did not complete their homework today to ensure they 

understand the expectations and have reiterated that if there are any problems, please let 

their teacher know.  

Kind regards, Year 3 Team  



YEAR 4 

 



YEAR 5 

 

Year 5 Old Pillow Cases/Sheets Needed 

Donations of old pillow cases, bed sheets or shirts (preferably white!) are still needed for the 

children's leaf artwork. We have some fabric left from last year which we have used, though 

not enough for the backing. It can be an old used one or a very cheap new one. Please bring 

them in as soon as possible so we can start cutting them up ready for the upcoming art 

lessons. 

REMINDER - Year 5 River Trip Thursday 2nd October 2025 

Many thanks for the offers of help for the Hogsmill River trip for next Thursday 2nd October. 

We have now been able to fully staff this trip within school. However, we greatly appreciate 



the parents who were willing to volunteer and we will contact you if we require assistance 

for future trips. 

The children are very excited about their river trip.  We will be leaving school at 9.30am and 

returning to school at 3.00pm. Please note, pick up and drop off is as usual. 

This trip is completely free of charge. As we already have parental consent for local walking 

trips, you do not need to sign a permission slip. 

For the trip, all children will need: 

•  A packed lunch 

•  Water bottle (plus an additional drink for their lunch- no fizzy drinks/glass bottles 

please) 

•  A waterproof jacket/coat 

•  Trainers to change into at school in a carrier bag (the walk can get muddy in places) 

•  A clipboard (if you have one) 

•  Children will be required to wear their school uniform and must bring a warm 

waterproof coat. They will change into their trainers once they are at school. 



YEAR 6  

 

Year 6 - The Ambassador Elections 

This week Mrs Day held an assembly to advertise to Year 6 pupils two new school roles for 

school ambassadors. This is an exciting  role at WFJS holds a great deal of importance and 

responsibility across the school. 

Ambassadors will:- 

• Lead and represent the pupils at school-wide functions, such as Open Days and 

Parents’ Consultation Days, meeting with and talking to adults and pupils. 

• Be expected to lead school-wide tours for visitors and to answer questions as well as 

share the schools vision with visitors. 



• Be required to chair one of the School Council meetings, expected to lead on 

meetings within this committee and liaise with the relevant members of SLT to 

discuss the ideas presented. 

• Be expected to speak in front of parents and members of SLT, discussing their 

experiences and sharing the ideas of pupils in a formal manner.  

• Prepare & lead assemblies a year to promote the school's vision on the 2025-2026 

vision linked to: promoting sustainability, raising awareness about climate change, 

encouraging eco awareness and supporting our vision for outdoor learning. 

This is open to all Year 6 children in addition to any other prefect roles and responsibilities. 

They will need to complete an application form by Wednesday 1st October 2025. 

Application forms can be collected from Mrs Day. 

The teachers will short list applicants and the finalists will be asked to make a 2 minute 

presentation to the whole school in an assembly on Monday 13th October 2025.  All 

children will then vote for a candidate to represent them and our school  The 2 winning 

candidates will be announced in the following week's assembly. 

Year 6 Roles and Responsibilities 

As part of the school's drive to continually develop independence, resilience and get all the 

children secondary ready, the Year 6 children are given the chance to take on 

responsibilities. These range across the school to include things such as prefects, librarians, 

peer mentors, house captains, head teacher helpers, monitors, sports crew and digital 

leaders. The roles include key positions that will help develop their abilities to apply 

themselves, follow instruction effectively and work together as a team.  

They can put themselves forward for specific roles and many of them are keen to get 

involved. The children  selected three roles (after having each role explained) and they were 

each awarded one of their three choices. This year, most children were awarded their first 

choice though some roles were so popular that names were selected using a randomiser. 

Next week we will begin training them all for  their roles. 

The full list of roles and responsibilities will be published shortly on the school website. We 

are so proud of how the Year 6 children help the school run effectively and they are true role  

models for the rest of their younger peers. We very clear evidence that these roles and 

responsibilities inspire the rest of the school and staff. (BELIEVE). 

Year 6 Height & Weight Check 

Each year in England, school children in Reception and Year 6 have their height and weight 

checked at school as part of the National Child Measurement Programme. Height and weight 

measurements are used to calculate weight status. To find out more about the programme 



and how the data will be used, please visit www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-weight/national-

child-measurement-programme/ 6 

During the Autumn and Spring term members of the School Aged Immunisation and 

Screening team weigh and measure children fully clothed, except for their coats and shoes, 

in a private space away from other pupils.  

This is a national opt out programme and if you do not wish your child to be measured 

please email the team as scfh.contact@hcrgcaregroup.com putting in the email title NCMP 

Opt Out and name of your child’s school. In the email please state your child’s name and 

date of birth or NHS number to identify them and confirm that you wish to opt out of the 

measurement screening programme. If you do not opt out the results will be sent to you via 

the contact details on our electronic system.  If your child’s measurements fall outside the 

normal range details of further support will be included in this communication.  

If you do not receive your results please contact our advice line on 0300 247 0025 option 

3. Children do not have to take part on the day if they do not want to. 

How to Apply for Secondary Schools for your Year 6 Child 

 

 
6https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-weight/national-child-measurement-programme/ 



 

 

SPORTS TEAMS and FIXTURES 

Year 5 & Year 6 Boys' Football Team Update 

The final football trials for the squad is tonight, Thursday 25th September 2025 for Year 5.  

So we should be able to announce shortly who has been selected to take part in the team.   

For the selected team - Training will start on Thursday 2nd October 3.30pm-4.30pm every 

week. Training is free and with Coach George of NS Sport.  Matches will also predominantly 

be on a Thursday. We will let you know as soon as possible by email if your son has been 

selected and give you a link for Spond communications.  

For those disappointed that they haven't made the team, we are in discussions about 

creating a development squad.  We will keep you posted on this. 

Paid Football Club If your child does not make the team or just wants to play more football, 

then there are still spaces for Year 5 and Year 6 Wednesday girls' and boys' after school paid 

football club with NS Sport.  Click here7 for more information.  

 
7https://nssport2.co.uk/ 



Girls' Football First Upper School Fixture - Thursday 2nd October 2025 

Year 5 & 6 Girls' Football have their first fixture is next Thursday 2nd October 2025.  It is an 

away match v St Martins Away Match 3.45pm arrival for a 4pm kick off.  Parents/carers of 

girls selected to play have been invited by SPOND.  For those not invited to play in this match 

there will NOT be training after school.   

The following girls have been selected: Alice Mc, Annelise F, Eliana A, Emily A, Francesca L, 

Layla B, Marta H, Peggy K, Sara L, Scarlet B, Scarlet O and Vivienne M.  All parents/carers 

have been emailed to confirm.  If you have not done so already please sign up for SPOND 

with the link sent to receive details of fixtures.  Thank you. 

Tag Rugby Squad - First Fixture Friday 26th September 2025 

We look forward to the tag rugby team taking part in their first fixture at Sutton and Epsom 

Rugby Club on Friday 26th September 2025 3.45pm-4.50pm 

The tag rugby team is as follows: William C, Dylan L, Josh K, Lucas E, Finley KQ, Lander S, 

Benjamin M, Peggy K, Olivia W, Alma C and Eliana A. If you have not done so already please 

download the SPOND app and click on the link provided in the email to receive information 

about fixtures and extra training etc.  

The children will be provided with a rugby kit a couple of days before and you can keep that 

kit until the end of the rugby season.   The children should wear football boots, coat, and 

water bottle.  

The next fixture date for the calendar is Friday 21st November 2025 3.45pm-4.50pm.   

IMPORTANT REMINDERS & OTHER NEWS 

Dojo Rewards 

Parents can see the positive praise children have received throughout the day via 'Class Dojo 

Rewards' on the free version of the Dojo App. Dojos are an electronic form of house points 

that run alongside physical house point tokens. There is no need to purchase or pay for the 

app.  We do not use Class Dojo as communication with parents. Do not pay for any aspect 

of Class Dojo. Any messages via Class Dojo do not go to the teachers so if parents / carers 

have a message for staff, they should contact office@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk8 

Cycle Helmets Compulsory and E-bikes & E-Scooters Not Permitted 

Please remember that children must wear cycle helmets if they cycle to school. 

A quick reminder that E-bikes and e-scooters are not permitted due to them being heavy, 

dangerous and most importantly a fire risk on the school grounds. 

 
8mailto:office@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Unauthorised Absence 

Please email office@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk if your child is to be absent for any 

reason. 

As parents, you have a legal responsibility to ensure your child’s attendance at school. 

During the academic year, pupils are at school for 190 days and at home for 175 days. Please 

be aware that the School Attendance (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 2024 state 

that headteachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless there are 

exceptional circumstances. 

Unauthorised absence of 5 days or more will result in the following action being taken: 

1. If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 

2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per 

child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21 days of receipt 

of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council 

considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

2. If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 2024, 

the rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the 

second penalty notice will be charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, 

if paid within 28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay 

the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against 

you in the Magistrates Court. 

3. If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year 

period since the first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a third penalty 

notice – Surrey County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per 

parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court under s 444 Education Act 1996. 

Headteacher will consider the reasons for absence request carefully and will notify 

parents/carers of the decision. In the absence of a decision, parents/carers cannot assume 

that permission for the absence has been given. 

For further information, please click here9 and refer to our School Attendance Policy. 

500 Words Competition - Now Open! 

Every year, the BBC run a 500 word story competition. It is an opportunity for children to 

write a story with no more than 500 words. There are two age categories: 5-7 and 8-11 year 

olds. If your child wants to enter, all they need to do is write a story in 500 words or less!  

All children are encouraged to enter. It is all about the creativity!  

If your child would like to enter, details can be found on the BBC website.  

 
9https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/parents/attendance 



https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words  

Entries are to be submitted via the BBC website but please do bring in your story to school to 

share with your class teacher too. We would love to read them!  

Good luck! 

Miss Day, English Writing and Phonics Lead  

Reminder - Earrings Not Permitted for P.E. 

Children wearing earrings are not permitted to do P.E. or games due to health and safety 

guidelines. We have asked the infant school to send a helpful reminder  parents in Year 2 (at 

the end of the summer term) to get ears pierced at the start of the summer holiday so that 

they are fully cured for the start of term.  

Please ensure your child can take out their own earrings on PE days or take them out in 

the morning before school.  

Thank you 

SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



NSPCC’s Speak out. Stay safe. Programme 

Mrs Day (Deputy Head) delivered the NSPCC’s 'Speak out. Stay safe' programme this week. 

This is for children aged 5-11 which aims to help children understand abuse in all its forms 

and to recognise the signs of abuse. Children are taught to speak out if they are worried, 

either to a trusted adult or Childline. This child friendly programme is aligned with the 

curriculum and in the next two weeks the teachers will be delivering supporting classroom 

activities. The content is delivered in an engaging and interactive way with the help of the 

NSPCC mascot Buddy. If you would like to know more about the Speak out. Stay safe. 

programme visit https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/  

Click here10 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior School 

Click here11 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

CLUBS 

Gardening Club Update 

Apologies for Gardening Club's last minute cancellation this week.  There will definitely be 

Gardening Club on Tuesday 30th September 2025.  

Please can children who want to take part bring in a pair of gardening gloves please (or 

alternatively school purchase some for us ) 

Please remember to send them in with a coat and old shoes/ boots in case the weather is 

wet. 

If any parents can donate small trowels / forks they will be most welcome. 

Next week there will be the planting seeds of broad beans, onions, radish, and garlic ready 

for spring harvesting. 

The pumpkins      will also be picked next week for display at school. 

Change to JAG's Cancellation Policy - More Flexibility! 

We are writing to share some positive news regarding our booking and cancellation policy, 

which came into effect on Monday 15th September. 

Back in May, we extended our cancellation window from 7 days to 28 days. While well-

intentioned, families told us this didn’t provide the flexibility they needed. Importantly, we 

have not returned to the old 7-day model. Instead, we have listened carefully to what 

parents and carers have told us and moved further forward – introducing a 48-hour 

 
10https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 
11https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 



cancellation policy across all of our services (breakfast clubs, after school clubs, and holiday 

clubs). 

What this means for families 

• Families can now cancel or amend their child’s booking up to 48 hours before the 

session begins. 

• Any cancelled sessions will be credited back to their JAG account for future use. 

• Parents can book ahead with confidence, knowing that if plans change, JAG offers the 

flexibility they need. 

• Instalment payment options and permanent booking functionality continue to give 

families even greater control over how they book childcare. 

You can view the full policy update here: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-

support/advice/making-childcare-work-around-you-new-48-hour-cancellation-period/ 

Back to School, Back to JAG Wrap Around Care 

 

 JAG Wraparound Care Clubs are back this year at our school — keeping children active, 

happy and thriving before and after school. 

     Team games to build confidence 

        Creative activities to spark imagination 

    100% screen-free fun with friends 

     New to JAG? Register here: 

https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/Identity/Account/Login12         Already have an 

account? Book now: 

https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/Identity/Account/Login13          Find your 

school club: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/14 

#BackToSchool #WraparoundCare #WherePlayFindsPotential 

 
12https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/Identity/Account/Login?utm_source=chatgpt.com 
13https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/Identity/Account/Login?utm_source=chatgpt.com 
14https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/?utm_source=chatgpt.com 



ACHIEVEMENTS 

Scouting Achievement  

Will KB (3D) was promoted to Lodge Leader at Beavers this week. Congratulations on 

achieving this position. 

 



COMMUNITY 

 

1 - One open day session will be authorised per child.  

 

 


